MINUTES OF STEERING GROUP MEETING 
HELD AT 
Applegarth, Nicholson Lane
ON 1st Feb 2012 at 7pm
Present: Geoff Rockliffe- King; John Bodger; Nigel Jenkins; Chris Cant; Peter Dicken; Peter Ward; Maureen Ward. Christine Sutherland
Apologies: Peter Clarke.
Chris Cant gave a brief Financial Statement 
There is approx £2,500 in the current account and approx £3,500 in the deposit account. All monies relating to the Story Giants have now been dealt with. Of the total balance approx £3,000 relates to the Greening project, leaving the net position at around £3,150.
Peter Ward opened the discussion for the evening the theme of which was "Are we doing the "right" things?"
PW said that realistically there were just two active action groups at the moment - Food and Energy. Whilst the Waste and Resources group is currently dormant CC said that there may soon be a project between Eden MIND and Freegle in Kirkby Stephen to establish a recycling shop.
CC queried if we saw ourselves as a "campaigning" or "doing" group.  The consensus was that we were a doing group although JB acknowledged the amount of time and energy required to make anything happen.
PW said that many things were potentially spinning off from his contact with the Council over the last year, and that just being visible gives benefit. Both CC and PW are involved with helping to get Eden Credit Union off the ground, PW working on the Business Plan and CC on the IT. The Greening project has involved  a different group of people from the town  the latest plan being to revitalise St Andrews Square. As this work was progressing  more people from other groups  were getting involved. All this gives PACT a higher profile and as projects such as these are delivered, PACT builds credibility in the community, giving it a better chance to get the transition message across in the future.
PW pointed out however that we had not really directly engaged with the community, and NJ emphasised that an Energy Descent Plan (EDP) has to be grassroots led. Pact needs to find a way to engage with people. NJ said that the agenda has moved on since PACT's first meeting in 2008 and we have now to take account of "peak economics" as well.
CC had been to Transition training and reported that it did not offer concrete advice on how to move forward - eg. They had been encouraged to think of themselves in 30 years' time talking to their present selves, explaining what they did or didn't do. He found some of the sessions airy fairy. He suggested we should look at other Transition Towns and develop stronger links with other groups in this area - eg. Carlisle.
PW put in context some of the things he has been involved with recently such as the research project on small scale AD plants, reactivating the Penrith Partnership and the possibility of updating the Penrith Master Plan and getting it adopted by the Council. He pointed out that a year ago members had said that PACT needed to find ways of influencing the Council, and he had taken this and run with it. PACT now has some credibility with the Council and  a chance of making a difference. NJ said that if an EDP could be incorporated into the Penrith Master Plan this would be ideal.  The energy group are taking forward the feasibility study for an Energy Supply Company (ESCo) for the area where profits can be ploughed back into the community to fund other initiatives - at the moment community groups are heavily dependent on grants. The CEO of Eden District Council was enthusiastic about an ESCo when Peter Clarke and PW went to see him in early January and PW agreed to put together a business plan. 
PW asked if people thought we should plan the year ahead. GR-K thought a plan was not needed as our strength was in nimbleness and responsiveness - he used the Taliban as an example of a shadowy group pushing the boat in the right direction. It is not our purpose to help the Council do its own work - but encourage it to do something different.
NJ said he agreed with the need to be nimble and responsive, but on the other side of the argument he felt that we should be getting other people involved and providing activities/events for them to join in.
PW agreed to update the group regularly on the various projects he is involved with, and it was agreed to continue the discussion at the next meeting.
MW  asked the SG to consider a request from an ex PACT member who has moved away and started a new holiday cottage business. He wanted to use the PACT mailing list to advertise his business and offered PACT members a 10% discount this year. The group were strongly decisive in their response - not to promote businesses for other people.
The meeting finished at 9pm
